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From the NCA Chairman • December 2021 
 
Dear Newcourt resident 
 

 One of the best ways to  
overcome hardship is to lean on 
family, friends, neighbours and 
community. But the pandemic 
made that difficult. You may 
have been isolating at home all 
alone, and social distancing 
meant you were unable to do 
things. Whatever your situation, 
life hasn't been easy. 
 

 On the positive 
side, perhaps you 
started a new  
hobby, pursued a 
new interest and 
found ways to get 
by. It’s okay if you 
started to feel 
hopelessness creep 
in, though. The first 
step to dealing with 
anxiety, stress, or 
other feelings is to 
acknowledge them, as to lose 
patience is to lose the battle. 
 

 In spite of the pandemic, a lot 
has been going on here in  
Newcourt. We have seen regular 
litter picks,  the Green Fingers 
project starting, McMillan cake 
sale, setting up LYN boxes,  
defibrillator awareness and  
training, and the formation of 
Seabrook Orchards Residents’ 
Group (SORG) - see page 4. 
 

 At the Community Festival in 
September, the Northcott  
Theatre team and others made  
a great contribution. And some 
younger residents have joined 

Northcott Young Company.  
 

 Youth provision has been a  
concern for many residents, with 
various efforts since 2012. One 
of our trustees, Judy Cretney, has 
worked hard liaising with SPACE, 
Voice, and YMCA to recruit a 
youth worker, start a Twilight 
café - with pizza, games and a 
safe space for people to hang 
out. Judy says “We are so close 
to getting this going!”  

See page 3 for how 
you could help. 
 

 At the Community 
Association AGM on 
November 1st, we 
had  Q&As with our 
councillors Keith 
Sparkes and Andrew 
Leadbetter who  
noted many concerns 
from residents. There 
will be a community 
update with those 

points we recorded, and agreed 
actions. Look out for this as I 
want to give you the  
opportunity to speak up. 
 

 We said ‘goodbye and thank 
you’ to Hayley Denham, who has 
been Community Centre  
Manager since it opened in July 
2014. Hayley has maintained this 
fantastic space, and bookings 
are better than ever. Moving 
forward, we are discussing the 
best approach to managing the  
Centre. Let us know your ideas 
or suggestions. 
 

 I am sad to report that one of 
our trustees, Nick Postlethwaite 

passed away 
in June. Nick 
had been  
campaigning 
to get some 
more trees planted  
in Newcourt. Trees are being  
planted now (see page 6) with a 
plaque to commemorate Nick. 
 

 I must say a huge public thank 
you to two amazing people, Ken 
and Judy Cretney who have 
done so much for our 
community. I can only wish them 
all the best as they move to  
Scotland in the New Year.  
 

 Thanks too to Karen Silcox who 
has joined the NCA as Project 
Officer. She says “We have the 
opportunity to build back  
stronger in: i) the provision of a  
community facility, ii) building 
community connections and 
iii) campaigning about  
community infrastructure.  
 

 Newcourt is a great place to live 
because ordinary people like you 
get involved. Read opportunities 
in this edition. Perhaps you 
could even be a trustee? All that 
is needed is a monthly meeting, 
(usually first Wednesday evening 
- with tea & coffee & biscuits). 
Come to a meeting and see if it’s 
something you’d enjoy. 
 

Best wishes for Christmas and 
the New Year! 
 

Richard     
 

Richard Whittaker: NCA Chairman 
 

trustees@newcourtca.org.uk 

LYN is a Trinity Church initiative 

Filled with surplus food items 
from local supermarkets by 
community volunteers... 
 LYN Box 1 is in the right side 
passage of Newcourt  

Community Centre, behind the 
high brick wall. LYN Box 2 is at 
Trinity School - left of main door.  
 

 Food collections are deposited 
daily in the boxes. Daily updates 
are put on the LYN Facebook 
Group with photographs, and 
occasionally on Trinity  
Facebook Group. 
 

 On Sundays and Mondays 
there is usually chilled food -  
offered in short time slots for 
residents to collect. For more 

information about when and 
where, see facebook -  
LYN Newcourt, Exeter; 
www.trinityexeter.com or  
contact info@trinityexeter.com  
 

 As it says on the box lid: 
‘Whatever your reason, please 
help yourself and in turn, help 
minimise food waste.’ 
 

 LYN volunteers do their best to 
remove any items that go past 
their ‘use by’ date. Please follow 
advice on the box to check all 
products before consumption. 
Any items taken at your own risk. 

LYN Love Your Neighbour community food boxes  
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“I have spent a lot of time at 
home over the last year with 
only a toddler and infant for 
company.” Newcourt resident, 
Becca recalls. “My husband  
was working, and I was made  
redundant just before giving 
birth to our second child in 
September. I have found 
this period very lonely 
and isolating. I  
absolutely love  
being a mum; but 
it’s noisy, messy, 
frenetic, and at  
times, thankless.  
 

 So when I saw the 
request in Newcourt 
News for volunteers to help 
with the Newcourt Festival, I 
put my name forward. (To be 
honest, I thought I might be 
able to get out of the chaos  
of bedtime routine a few times!) 

  

 I am so pleased I did. It was a 
breath of fresh air to get out, 
meet some new people, talk 
about anything other than  
children and use my brain again. 
I met a delightful group of  
people, all with different life  
experiences and interests. I really 

enjoyed the few evenings as 
part of the planning pro-

cess, as well as volun-
teering on the day.  
 

 I would definitely 
recommend to  
anyone who feels a bit 

lonely, needs a break 
or quite fancies a chat 

about something new, to 
get involved in any future 
events… but I didn’t get out of 
bedtimes!” 
 

If Becca’s story encourages you to 
get involved, contact 
events@newcourtca.org.uk 

The benefits of getting involved 

Community  
Harula & Chris  
Spork! Poetry  
 

This is our community  
Full of raffles and smiles  
Stories and laughter  
Pantomime style happy-ever-afters 
 

Community is like a dog  
You have to feed it all the time  
With sports, crochet, photography  
It’s yours, it’s ours, it’s mine  
 

Sometimes it runs  
Sometimes it sits  
Sometimes you clean up after it  
 

Community is quiet space  
And places to be loud  
To make a difference, make the tea  
And make each other proud  
 

Community means everyone  
No matter age or where you’re from  
 

It doesn’t happen overnight  
These are the small seeds that we sow  
But we will wait, and if we’re right  
Eventually our seeds will grow  P
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Over the last year, positive steps have been 
made towards a Newcourt youth group.  
 

 Talks are ongoing to support this initiative between 
local youth organisations and the NCA to provide a  
youth leader.  
 

 The NCA will help subsidise this. But to achieve it, we 
also need committed volunteers to help run a weekly 
youth café on a rota basis.  

 

If so, please contact: trustees@newcourtca.org.uk 

Could you help once a month, or once 
a fortnight, or be involved in any way?  

Mural painted by local artist, Steve McCracken, on the back garden wall 
of Newcourt Community Centre  

mailto:events@newcourtca.org.uk
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07598 986920  
www.elliottcounselling.com 

 

 

 

 
 

 
Newcourt WI at 7.30pm on the 

third Tuesday each month in 
Newcourt Community Centre  

 

We are a friendly group of  
approximately 40 ladies of all ages, 
who enjoy crafts, books, walks, 
theatre trips and of course 
chatting, laughing and eating, 
whilst learning new skills or being 
entertained by speakers and 
demonstrations.  
Annual membership £44, plus 
small extra charge for outings, 
books and craft materials  
as necessary. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

Come for a free visit!  
For more details, phone  

the President, Angela White on 
07837 653946 or contact  

Newcourt@devonwi.org.uk  
We look forward to meeting you! 

21st 
Dec  

Christmas party  
with Bella Capella choir 

18th 
Jan  

The Influence of Islamic Art 
on Western Art 

22nd 
Feb  

General Lawrence and his 
Tower (Haldon Belvedere) 

22nd 
Mar  

Evening of 50’s, 60’s, 70’s 
music with Brian Lawless 

Seabrook Orchards 

 This new group, linked to  
Newcourt Community  
Association, was formally  
constituted in September. We 
came together to represent 
residents at this important 
phase of the development.  
 

 Our mailing list has grown to 
125 households, and via our 
regular mailings we seek to 
provide residents with a place 
to raise concerns and to share 
updates and news. 
 

 It is our intention to  
encourage creative dialogue 
between the various parties 
involved on the site and ensure 
the residents have a voice. 
 

 High on our list of priorities is 
understanding the timeframes 
and responsibilities relating to 
the communal ‘managed areas’ 

in the Seabrook plans,  
including the streamside walk, 
children’s play areas, the M5 
sound barrier, sports pitches, 
allotments, overhead power 
lines and Seabrook Square.  
 

 Related to this are the  
arrangements for the annual 
rent charge payable by  
Seabrook property owners  
to cover communal  
management costs. 
 

 If you are a Seabrook  
Orchards resident and not  
already on our mailing list, we 
would love to hear from you.  
 

To join the group and receive 
updates from the group, send 
your details to Andrew Sails on 
rev.andrew.sails@gmail.com  
 
 

The SORG Committee 

Seabrook Orchards Residents Group (SORG) 
is now up and running. 

The newly elected SORG Committee 
Left to Right: Tracey Brady, Mark Sweet, Nat Holt, Andrew 
Sails and Gordon Edwards 

http://www.elliottcounselling.com
mailto:Newcourt@devonwi.org.uk
mailto:rev.andrew.sails@gmail.com
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Estuary League of Friends 
provide tailored services for 
people of all ages who require 
help & assistance to live  
independently in their own 
home. These include: assisted 
transport, home help, grocery 
and prescription doorstep 
drops and hot meals  
at home.  
Phone 01392 879009.  

 

Wednesdays 10am to 11.30am during term time  
at Newcourt Community Centre 

The group has changed to reflect Covid times and the infection 
rate, so is now a weekly bookable and pre-paid group for a  

maximum of 15 families. We provide toys, books,  
ride-on/push along toys and singing too!  

All done with Covid considerations. £1 per session. 

 

Please contact Judy if you would like to find out more, or 
book a place, judy.cretney@outlook.com 

Newcourt babies & toddlers  
is run by local mums & volunteers and sponsored by Trinity Church. 

 However, it is in the public’s 
best interest to inform a local 
beekeeper (bbka.org.uk/swarm) 
at the earliest sign of a swarm. 
This is the natural method of 
reproduction. The bees will have 
gorged themselves on honey 

before the older foragers take 
the old queen with them to find 
a new site, and they will be very 
docile and easy to re-home. 
 

 If left to their own devices, they 
will find themselves an entrance 
to your chimney, loft, cavity wall, 
etc and begin to devalue your 
home. Since honey is  
hygroscopic (absorbs water),  
the one question you must 

complete when selling a  
property is whether it has ever 
had honey bees in it. 
 

 Other visitors to your gardens, 
and the earliest in the spring, 
are tree bumblebees, which love 
your bird boxes to make a nest 
in. These are lovely pollinating 
creatures, but not always  
welcome, and if they have time, 
beekeepers will often take them 
away for you. They will all die off 
in August, so you may enjoy 
their company for the summer.  
 

 Of all the bees, bumblebees 
and wasps, the honey bees are 
the only species that exist as a 
colony over the winter, and have 
sufficient numbers to pollinate 
our fruit trees in the spring. 
 

 If you are interested in bee-
keeping, Exeter Beekeepers are 
running a Beginners’ Course at 
Newcourt Community Centre 
over six evenings in February 
and March.  
 

www.exeterbeekeepers.org.uk/
coming-events/training/ 
 

Janie Smallridge 

One’s first sighting of 
honey bees swarming,  
totally filling the air with 
their movement and noise, 
is an awesome event.   

Swarm of honey bees on a 
cherry tree in Newcourt 

HONEY BEES! 

“Personally I am always willing 
to learn, although I do not  
always like being taught.”  

Winston Churchill 
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News from Sandy Park 

 They will kick-off their  
Heineken Champions Cup 
campaign against Montpellier 
at Sandy Park at 8pm on  
Saturday 11th December.  
 

 The Exeter Chiefs Women’s 
team are currently placed 
fourth in the Allianz Premier 
15s table with games at  
home on 27th November  
Loughborough Lightning) 
and 11th December 
(Gloucester-Hartpury).  

 

The Exeter Chiefs Half-
Season tickets are now on 
sale from just £25 per game 
and include all fixtures from 
the January 1st Premiership 
fixture against Bristol Bears.  
There is also the opportunity  
to buy seats in the newly  
expanded East Stand, which  
includes 1,948 extra seats. 

 

 Meanwhile, the Courtyard  

Exeter Sandy Park Hotel 
(Marriott) is progressing well 
with the opening date due in 
early 2022. 
 

Erica Lowden 
Marketing Manager 

At the time of going to print, the Exeter Chiefs men’s 
team are currently sitting fourth in the Gallagher 
Premiership table. 

 Would it still be Christmas if you 
took one or all of these things 
away? If you lost your taste buds 
because of Covid, or the family visit 
was cancelled, or the presents that 
you ordered didn’t arrive, or Tesco 
ran out of turkeys, would it rob you 
of Christmas joy?  
 

 It would certainly make us 
appreciate the things we often take 
for granted. 
 

 I remember when I was due to go 
to my mum’s for Christmas but was 
very ill with a virus. I stayed at my 
brother’s flat on my own as my  
siblings travelled without me. I was 
left with no company, no presents 
and no appetite.  
 

 But I could remember one key 
thing: the Christmas meal, the  
family get-together and the gifts 

we give each other are all  
reminders of an even greater gift.  
 

 The heart of Christmas is that God 
gave his son Jesus Christ to be our  
Saviour. Christmas is named after 
him! Jesus spoke of God inviting us 
to a feast, a party, a family  
celebration. After a year of  
uncertainty, isolation and sadness, 
we certainly need some good news 
and a reason to celebrate! 
 

 We invite you to come to Trinity 
Church to celebrate Christmas. 
There are carol services on Sunday 
the 19th, on Christmas Eve and 
Christmas Day. For details, check 
out www.trinityexeter.com 
 

Wishing you God’s love and joy this 
Christmas, 
 

Rev’d Jonny Elvin 
Vicar, Trinity Church 

What is the heart of  Christmas? 
There are many good things that make Christmas 
special: presents, shopping, lights, carols, family, 
food, time off work, a sense of community and 
people going out of their way for one another.  

Julie Smith & Judy Cretney 
have liaised with Jack Sadler 
Way residents to plant 
young trees and shrubs in 
memory of Nick 
Postlethwaite (Newcourt 
resident and previous  
trustee). Nick was keen  
to improve the  
environment here. 
 

 The trees & shrubs 
will be planted from 
1.30pm on Saturday 
27th November. 
 

 If they’re not all  
planted that day,  
the planting will be 
completed on 4th 
December  
from 1.30pm.  
 

 If you can join in, 
bring a spade or 
fork. (there will be 
some spares.) 

Trees for Jack  
Sadler Way 
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REBECCA PENN 
HcPC reg. CH15174 

beccapenn78@gmail.com 

Chiropodist/Podiatrist  
Clinic/Domiciliary Appointments 
Daytime and evening availability 

Mulligan Drive 07786 554462 

www.toucantogether.com 

A powerful new app to help couples 
strengthen their relationship. 

Sir Paul Coleridge • Marriage Foundation 
 

Perfect for busy couples on the go. 
Katharine Hill • Care for the Family 

 
 
 

Toucan is brought to you by FamilyLife 

The UK will have spent £500 million on Halloween. That’s an 
average of £9 per person.  

This is equal to the total amount the UK is donating to help 
poorer countries with Covid vaccines. 

Community Litter Pick • Last Saturday of the month 
Meet outside Newcourt  

Community Centre at 11am.  
Litter picks, bags, hi-vis vests and gloves 

provided. All welcome including  
children with a parent.  

  

Followed by coffee/tea/squash,  
cakes/biscuits, in the centre and a 
chance to meet other Newcourt  

residents over a cuppa. 
 

judy.cretney@outlook.com 

TRINITY CHURCH 
Sundays 9am • Trinity School 

 

Children’s groups  
Refreshments 

 

1st Sunday of the month  
is a service for all ages 
 www.trinityexeter.com 

 My role as Newcourt  
Community Builder is to help 
residents connect and care for 
each other, give back to their 
local place, learn and share new 
ideas and stay active with  
people here in the ideas that  
interest them.  
 

 I’m looking for some  
neighbours who want to meet 
for a cuppa, or go for a walk and 
share ideas about what they 
think Newcourt community is 
interested in and values. I also 
want to keep connecting like-
minded people and keep the 

momentum of growth and  
resourcing happening.  
 

 Community Building isn’t a solo 
act; it’s about a diverse group of 
neighbours giving a bit of their 
knowledge, skills, talent and 
time to the people and place 
around them, to share, hold and 
build this strong community!  
 

 Drop me an email at  
newcourtcb@eci.org.uk or text 
07902 119083. I would love to 
hear from you. 

Tina Lawton  
Newcourt Community Builder 

People often ask me if I work 
for a new-build company, or 
know about loft conversions!  

mailto:judy.cretney@outlook.com
mailto:newcourtcb@eci.org.uk
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 It’s been another tough 

year for everyone, with many  

continuing to feel isolated 

and lonely. With the festive  

season upon us, it’s the time 

of year to look forward to  

hosting and meeting our  

friends and family.   
 

 To make it even more special 

with those loved ones, IKEA  

Exeter are hosting a number of  

family activities in-store 

Including... 

Visiting Santa (dates between 

27th November & 1st December); 

Pop up Panto (from 4th & 5th 

December); and Carols at IKEA 

16th December) with local choirs 

and the Exeter Salvation  

Army Band.  
 

 Our Christmas range and gift 

card are available now, plus the 

Christmas tree offer returns. And 

as part of our sustainable  

commitment to reduce waste 

and re-use, take advantage of 

our IKEA furniture buy-back 

scheme. Ikea Family members 

can take advantage of an  

enhanced offer in November, 

just in time to clear the way for 

new Christmas presents to arrive. 

See our website for more details.  
 

Christmas Tree Offer:  

*Buy a Christmas tree from 

IKEA for £29 and receive a £20 

voucher, which can be  

redeemed in participating IKEA 

stores between 10th January 

and 13th February 2022. Trees 

on sale from 22nd November, 

whilst stocks last. 
 

For store  

opening hours 

and more 

information, 

check our  

website  

www.IKEA.com 

IKEA shop in-

store, online or 
click and collect 

Donate new and unused  
handknit or crochet items.  

 Wool on the Exe support St Petrocks work 
with local homeless people. They will happily 
accept all sorts of items: knit or crochet hats, 
scarves, socks, mitts, baby garments,  
jumpers, blankets – though not toys, due to 
safety regulations. Finished items only! Some 
items will be sold in St Petrock’s new shop. 
 

 Wool on the Exe can provide free yarn and 
free patterns - or you are welcome to use 
your own yarn and your favourite designs. 
 

Wool on the Exe • 2 Okehampton St •  
EX4 1DW         news@woolontheexe.com  
woolontheexe.com 

Christians 
        in  
Newcourt 
An informal 
affiliation of  
Christians  
from different 
churches,  
who live in  
Newcourt,  
love it  
and pray for it! 
 

In non-Covid 
times, we  
meet up  
occasionally  
for some  
nosh  
together. 

 

contact Alex  
on 875933  
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If I cannot do great things, 
I can do small things in a 

great way.  
 

Martin Luther King 
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We don’t 
think so! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Pop in for all things baby! 
• Pushchairs • Car 
Seats • Furniture  

• Bedding •  
Changing Bags.    

Payment plans available. 
 

www.justanotherbaby.co.uk  

01392 693000  
near The Blue Ball Pub 

Book Health  
Visitors’  

Family focus  
sessions by  
calling the  

Public Health 
Team  

03332 341902 

NEWCOURT GREEN FINGERS  
is a small but definitely growing group of  
residents. They share a common vision to 
use some of the small grassed areas here for 
planting wildlife-friendly flowers and edibles 
that anyone living here could enjoy. If you 
would like to get involved, contact Julie.  
juliesmithgardening@gmail.com 
www.sowandgrow.net  

Friday Coffee Club 
9.30-11.30am 
Newcourt  
Community  
Centre 
For over 60s  
• Knit, craft & natter table • 
Raffle • £2 (includes tea/
coffee) • Monthly outings 
Contact Chris on 07710 407036 

Community Arts Newcourt (CAN) 

Children’s Street Dance classes  
at Newcourt Community Centre 
Thursdays  
 

3.45pm - 4.45pm  
Age 4 and at school to 7 years  
 

4.45pm - 5.45pm  
for 7 years plus 
A relaxed and fun dance group  
 

There is a waiting list for the 
younger class.  
 

To find out more/join waiting list,  
email judy.cretney@outlook.com 
 
Classes are subsidised by Newcourt Community Association  

Monthly Arts’ Evenings  
Last Friday in the month, 7pm to 9pm at  
Newcourt Community Centre. Anyone welcome!  
 

We have been creating decoupage, silk painting, 
pastel painting, making pottery, wet-felting and 
more in the evening workshops. 
 

Judy writes: ‘As I am leaving Newcourt, for these to 
continue, we need two volunteers to arrange the 
evenings, by liaising with artists/crafts-people and 
Newcourt residents. Arts evenings are fun, creative, 
therapeutic and affordable, and bring you together 
with others.’  
 

If you would like to help this group,  
please contact: judy.cretney@outlook.com 

CAN exists to create sustainable art, and help Newcourt residents (both 
adults and children) share and acquire skills. 

For £30 you can twin 
your fridge and help 
families put food on 

their table today. 

appeals.toilettwinning.org  Fridge twinning 

is part of Toilet Twinning & Tearfund. 

 
More than 40 million people 
are experiencing extreme 

hunger due to the economic impact of Covid-19. Local 
lockdowns and social distancing restrictions have left 
millions of casual labourers without any work or income. 
And food prices are soaring due to spiralling inflation. 
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If you live here and love 
singing, you’re warmly 
invited to try out the  
choir! It’s fun! 
 

There’s no audition; and don’t 
worry if you can’t read music, or 
have never sung in a choir  
before. The songs we sing are 
‘easy-listening’.  
We practise during term time 
on Wednesdays, 7.45pm-
9.15pm in Newcourt  
Community Centre 
 

Interested? Contact  
John: 07930 348210 

Come and SING! 

Each September our school 
gets bigger. In September 
2017, when we first opened 
we had just 16 pupils and five 
members of staff. This year we 
have over 300 pupils and 50 
members of staff!  
 

 Although now a larger primary 
school, we will always work hard 
to ensure that we maintain our 
family ethos. The whole team 
work extremely hard to get to 
know all the children, and take 
time to help them feel 
happy, safe and secure. 
 

 Our school character 
values (forgiveness,  
generosity, compassion,  
responsibility, joy and 
courage) are a crucial 
part of pupils’ education. Each 
term we focus on a different 
one. This term we have  
concentrated on Generosity.  
 

 To make this practical, we have 
taken part again in Operation 
Christmas Child - filling shoe-

boxes with Christmas gifts for 
children who have very little - in 
regions like Sub-Saharan Africa, 
Eastern Europe and Central Asia. 
 

 At Trinity School we are  
grateful for the support of 
Friends of Trinity School (FoTS), 
who raise funds through  
enjoyable events like quiz nights 
and again for this year, a  
Christmas Fair. 
 

 We are also thankful to the 
parents, governors, friends, 

Newcourt locals who meet 
once a month on zoom to 
pray (talk to God) for the 
school staff and children. 
Prayer is a life-line for us 
at Trinity, and at the heart 
of everything we do. 

Owen Wilder 
 
 

Headteacher 
Trinity Primary School 
Fish Street, EX2 7TR  
01392 790151 
www.trinityprimaryexeter.co.uk 

Trinity School 

 Around the UK, thousands of 
families have already been  
released from the pressure of debt 
through a combination of advice, 
financial education, budgeting and 
insolvency services from CAP. 
 

 CAP EXETER says: “Our heart  
is to reach families in Exeter who 
are living with unmanageable debt, 
and share God’s love with them. 
We have all the resources of the  
Bradford head office to call on. 

They organise a 
budget for the  
client to follow, 
deal with creditors and manage 
bill payments.  
 

“Debt coaches visit clients in their 
homes and support them until they 
are debt free: a service that is  
completely free to clients.” 
 

phone 0800 328 0006 for 
an appointment   

Lifting people out of debt & poverty 
Free local debt counselling from award-winning charity 

BOOKING NEWCOURT  
COMMUNITY CENTRE 
Phone 01392 873560 

For concerns about street 
lighting, street fences, 
drains, pavements, etc  

 

Contact our Councillors: 
 

Rob Newby - 676471 
cllr.rob.newby@exeter.gov.uk  

 
Keith Sparkes 07786 621204 

cllr.keith.sparkes@exeter.gov.uk 
 

Andrew Leadbetter 876322  
M: 07815 967989 

andrew.leadbetter@devon.gov.uk  

http://www.trinityprimaryexeter.co.uk
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 Helpful contacts 
Are you on Newcourt 

residents’ e-News  
circulation list?  
If not, email  

newcourtca@gmail.com 

ADVERTISING: Newcourt residents who run a local business can advertise in Newcourt News for £10 
(small); £20 (large). Costs for non-resident business/organisation £20 (small); £40 (large). Circulation 1600 
plus. Contact newcourtca@gmail.com  NCA cannot guarantee or endorse services advertised  

HEALTH NHS Direct  Tel: 111   https://www.nhs.uk/ 
Devon Doctors (on-call)  0845 671 0270 
Glasshouse Lane Medical Centre, EX2 7BT  874646 
Topsham Surgery, Holman Way, EX3 0EN  874646 
topshamadmin@nhs.net www.topshamsurgery.gpsurgery.net  
Pharmacy: Countess Wear 877000 and Topsham 873063 
 

EXETER CITY COUNCIL  www.exeter.gov.uk 
Environmental Health Issues/ASB/Fly Tipping /Dog  
fouling/Recycling  665024    Abandoned vehicles 265147  
Graffiti/Bin collections https://exeter.gov.uk/bins-and-recycling/
bin-collections/665010  
Reporting discarded syringes: https://exeter.gov.uk/clean-safe-city/
litter-rubbish/report-discarded-syringes/cleansing@exeter.gov.uk  
665010 
 

POLICE/PCSO EMERGENCY 999  

Report (not emergency): phone 101 or better to email  
www.devon-cornwall.police.uk 
 

CITY COUNCILLORS  

Rob Newby - 676471 cllr.rob.newby@exeter.gov.uk  
Keith Sparkes 07786 621204 cllr.keith.sparkes@exeter.gov.uk 
Andrew Leadbetter  (see below) 
 

DEVON COUNTY COUNCILLOR & CITY COUNCILLOR 

Andrew Leadbetter 876322 M: 07815 967989 
andrew.leadbetter@devon.gov.uk  
 

DEVELOPERS Bloor 875556; Heritage 822066; Barratt/David 
Wilson 826750; Bovis 956001; Persimmon 252541 
 

MP Simon Jupp simon.jupp.mp@parliament.uk  02072 192639  
 

LIVE WEST  Call-Centre 03001 238080 • Community Develop-
ment Worker - Lesley Browne 814433  les-
ley.browne@livewest.co.uk 
 

LOCAL FACILITIES 

SPAR Blakeslee Drive 
Aldi Exeter Road, Topsham 
Digby Retail Park - incl. Tesco, PC World/Currys,  
Halfords, KFC, Costa, Pets at Home, B&M, Sports Direct,  
Tapi Carpets & Carpet Right.  
Abandoned Tesco Trolleys (Exe Vale Store)  0800 505555 
Glasshouse Lane shops - One-stop, Post Office, ‘chippy’, MS charity 
shop, hairdresser 
IKEA Abandoned Ikea trolleys 02036 450000 
Recycling  Tesco/Glasshouse Lane/Pinhoe/Marsh Barton 
Topsham Library   
https://www.devonlibraries.org.uk/web/arena/topshamlibrary 
Trinity Church www.trinityexeter.com 
Trinity Primary School Fish Street, EX2 7TR  
admin@trinityprimaryexeter.co.uk  
Friends of Trinity School www.pta-events.co.uk/fots 

Newcourt  
Community Association  

 

is an affiliation of residents who 
want to help make Newcourt a 

great place to live. And by living 
here, you qualify to be part of it!  

 

NCA Trustees:  
Richard Whittaker Chairman  

Paul Brady • Judy Cretney  

Jonathan Draper • Helen Harper 

Lesley Harvey • Emma Kain  

Christina Thomas • Gill Westcott 
 

Treasurer & Secretary:  
Karen Silcox  

 

To contact Trustees:  
trustees@newcourtca.org.uk  

 

Newcourt Community  
Association (CIO) 

newcourtca@gmail.com  
www.newcourtca.org.uk 

Facebook  Newcourt Community • 
Seabrook Orchards Community 

 

Leave a message 01392 248615   
messages@newcourtca.org.uk 

 

Newcourt Community Centre 
Bookings: 01392 873560 

info@newcourtcommunitycentre.com 
www.newcourtcommunitycentre.com 

F  Newcourt Community Centre 
 

Newcourt News 
This edition is funded from  
Cllr Andrew Leadbetter’s  

locality budget 
 

Front Cover Photographs  

Newcourt Festival • Emily Appleton of  
Southwest Theatre Photography  

Carols at IKEA • Ben Clode 
Carols on your Street & Fireworks  

• JP Hedge 
 

Newcourt News is printed  
by Acanthus Press  

 

Editor: Kate Arkell 

https://exeter.gov.uk/clean-safe-city/litter-rubbish/report-discarded-syringes/
https://exeter.gov.uk/clean-safe-city/litter-rubbish/report-discarded-syringes/


12 

 

Aerial photograph by  
neale@aeroplaneviews.co.uk  

Newcourt  
Christmas Celebration! 

 

Saturday 18th December 
1.30pm-5pm 

 

Newcourt Community Centre 
 

 Father Christmas   
 book your visit at 
 events@newcourtca.org.uk 
 

 Festive  refreshments  
  with Newcourt WI 

 

Children’s crafts 

  

Christmas songs & 
carols from  
Big Noise Chorus 

Celebrate Christmas 
with Trinity  

at Trinity School 

 

Sunday 19 December 

 9am • Carol service  
for all ages 

  

Saturday 24 December 

Christmas Eve  4pm  
ADVENTure  

The Final Window  
Carols & refreshments 

 

Sunday 25 December  

 9am • Christmas Day  
Celebration for all ages 

Newcourt News December 2021 

Trail 2021 

Look out for the  

Life-size ADVENT  
Calendar trail  
in windows and doors 
around Newcourt. 
 

Begins 12th December 
 

Finishes at 4pm on  
24th December  
at Trinity Church  
in Trinity School  

CAROLS  
are HERE!! 


